

Hill Top Primary Academy

Batley Road, West Ardsley, Wakefield, WF3 1HD Principal: Mrs Karen Hyams Deputy Principal: Mrs Joanne Lancaster Tel: (0113) 3074750

E-Mail: office@hilltopprimary.org.uk Website: <u>www.hilltopprimary.org.uk</u>



23 February 2021

Dear Parents

You will be aware that the government have announced the return to school for all pupils from 8 March 2021. It will be wonderful to see our pupils again and to offer on-site, face-to-face learning. We have received an update to the Schools Coronavirus (COVID-19) operational guidance and will be working through this and revising our risk assessments over the coming days. We anticipate being able to share return to onsite learning plans with parents via School Jotter App and a newsletter with greater details.

We are aware that for some families, there have been significant changes in circumstances during this period of lockdown. Please contact the Academy if we are not aware of anything that may affect your son/daughter's successful return to school. Please contact:

Office@hilltopprimary.org.uk and if you feel the matter is sensitive and confidential please just ask for me to contact you back by phone and leave the contact number you wish to be contacted at.

Over the coming days, please support your son/daughter to continue to access remote learning. It is vital that they do fully engage to allow them to progress their learning in advance of the return.

I would like to take the opportunity to thank you for your continued support during what has been an extremely challenging time for us all. You have all been amazing and done an amazing job at home.

Yours sincerely,

Principal











